FINAL Minutes

JTEL Board 

Clausen Cabin

15 December 2014

Board members present: Deirdre Helfferich, Eric Zentner, James Rogan.

Present by proxy: Hans Moelders.

Deirdre: Called to order at 6:36 PM Alaska Time. She noted that Ms. Zentner and Mr. Rogan were present. Ms. Helfferich said that she would act as a proxy for Mr. Moelders.

Minutes from the September Board Meeting and the Annual Meeting

The board members discussed the minutes from the September board meeting and the Annual Membership meeting. Mr. Rogan said that he must present the minutes from the September meeting to the bank before they will allow him to act as a cosigner.  Mr. Zentner replied that he would send out the minutes to the board members as soon as possible.  Ms. Helfferich suggested that the board members review the draft minutes from the Annual Membership meeting to ensure that they are accurate. 

President’s Report

Ms. Helfferich said that she recently made contact with Ms. Bobbie Cox, a prospective bookkeeper, suggested to her by Dr. McRoy. Ms. Helfferich said that she will follow up with Dr. McRoy on this recommendation. Ms. Helfferich noted that she recently received the first seed catalogue for the Library’s seed savers program. She said that Mr. Moelders plans on making a report on the program at the next board meeting.    

Treasurer’s Report

Ms. Helfferich said that the board has approximately $67,000 in its checking account.  She added that she will inform the board members of the exact amount as soon possible.   Ms. Helfferich said that she would send out a revised version of the account statement as soon as the balance sheets and signers on the statement are corrected.  Mr. Rogan remarked that the board may have to wait until it has hired a bookkeeper before it can address the inaccuracies on the account statement.    

Old Business

Ms. Helfferich reviewed old items from the previous meetings.  She noted that the board has approximately $30,000 on hand that can be used to make repairs to the Clausen Cabin.  Ms. Helfferich said that the board should consider the possibility of initiating the process of requesting bids for the repairs, but she added that she would make a review the provisions in the board’s policies that pertain to concerns about conflicts of interest. Mr. Rogan added that he would review these provisions as they relate to the management of donated books.  Mr. Rogan and Ms. Helfferich agreed that the board should list and prioritize the various task items that it will include in the draft version of its bid for the repairs. Mr. Rogan said that he would review the price of the type Pergo flooring that was recommended in past board meetings.    

New Business

Ms. Helfferich suggested that the board organize a retreat. She explained that the retreat would provide an opportunity for the board members to review their duties and responsibilities and to compensate volunteers by providing instruction that will enhance their professional development.  Ms. Helfferich added that the board should consider the possibility of hiring a professional to provide a few formal training sessions to the board members themselves.        

Thank-you Letters 

Ms. Helfferich said that she was not able to send out a few of the thank-you letters for want of the addresses of the recipients. She said that is still looking for the addresses of Mr. Oliver Rogers and Ms. Molly Rettick in particular.   

Next Steps 

The board agreed to meet on January 19th at the Clausen Cabin. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:28 PM AK Time.

